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First Sunday of Lent - March 5th, 2017 

LITURGY SCHEDULE 
Saturday Vigil Mass 
 5:00pm English  
Sunday Mass 
 9:30am English 
 12:15pm Espa¶ol 
Weekday Liturgy  (Chapel in Rel. Ed. Center) 
 Monday: 8:30am Liturgy of the Word with Holy 
    Communion 
 Tuesday: 6:00pm Misa En Espa¶ol 
 Wednesday: 8:30am English Mass 
 Thursday: 8:30am English Mass 
 Friday: 8:30am English Mass 
Reconciliation 
 5:00 - 5:45pm Tuesday 
 3:30 - 4:30pm Saturday 
 Or by appointment 
The Rosary (El Rosario) (Chapel in Ed. Center) 
 Wednesday and Thursday:  8:00am English 
 Thursday:  7:00pm Espa¶ol 
Adoration of the Holy Eucharist 
 1st Friday in Chapel in Ed. Center   
 12:00pm - 7:00PM 
Office Hours Monday - Friday 8:30am - 4:00pm 
Office Closed 12:30PM - 1:30pm 

 Parish Staff 
Father Mark Bentz:  Ext: 204 Administrator 
Cindy Grabler:  Ext: 205 Bookkeeper 
Kathy Weinhold:  Ext: 200 Receptionist 
Danielle Plantz:  Ext: 203 Pastoral Associate 
Christine Beldner  Business Manager 
Norma Ouellette:  Ext: 206 Director of Religious Education & 
  Coordinator of Hispanic Ministries  
Jason Roebuck:  Ext: 202 Office of Youth and Family Life 
David Meile:  Bulletin & Website Editor 

Marriage Preparation: 
Please contact Pastor six months prior to wedding to ensure 

adequate time for these preparations. 

Baptism for Children Age 3 Months through Age 6 

If your child was not baptized as a newborn infant, you are 

encouraged to bring him or her for baptism on one of our regularly 

scheduled baptism dates.  Remaining scheduled baptism dates for 

2017 will be celebrated on April 29th & 30th, August 12th & 13th, 

and November 18th & 19th.  Readiness to have your child 

baptized involves registering at the parish, attending mass faithfully 

for at least four months, and participating in baptism preparation 

classes.  Registration for the classes and attendance at two 

sessions by parents and godparents is required.  To make 

arrangements for baptism, please call Norma at 541-747-7041.   

Bible Basics 
Bible Basics, led by Fr. Mark Bentz, is open to all parishioners as 

well as those who are coming to explore the faith and prepare to 

become Catholic.  Come learn more about the Catholic faith and 

grow spiritually through prayer, study, and discussion. Classes are 

held on Thursdays @ 6:45pm - 8:30pm. Please call Danielle Plantz 

at 541-747-7041 for more information.   

March 11 - March 12, 2017 
First Reading  Genesis 12:1-4A 
Responsorial Psalm Psalms 33:4-5, 18-19, 20, 22. 
Second Reading   2 Timothy 1:8B-10 
Gospel   Matthew 17:1-9 
 
Sat. 5:00 PM - Reader:  Joe Waters 
Extraordinary Minister 1: Jeanne Bohlae 
Head Cup: Carol Sirois 
Extraordinary Minister 2: Rosanna Borsoni 
 
 

Sun. 9:30 AM - Reader 1: Angela Stout 

Extraordinary Minister 1: Jeanette Shibler 

Head Cup: Liz Dehne 

Extraordinary Ministers 2: Jeanne Smith, Don Lister, 

Fay Lister, Esther Hampton, Marlene Ross 
 

Sun. 12:15 PM - Reader 1: Lulu Mendez 

Reader 2: Maria Morey 

Extraordinary Minister 1: Please See Schedule 

Head Cup: Please See Schedule 

Extraordinary Ministers 2: Please See Schedule 
 

Altar Servers Sat.5:00pm  Sun.9:30am Sun.12:15pm  
Cross           Darrel      Max  Juan Diego 
Book           Dawn          Mia          Adriana 
Candle                    Christian 
 
 

Intentions for the week of March 5 through March 12 
March 5 - 9:30am Dorothy Steiner/Bonnie Kauffman 
March 5 - 12:15pm Guadalupe Campos & Ajripena  
   Venega/Familia Campos 
March 7 - 6:00pm Nick & Emma Fehlen/Bonnie Kauffman 
March 8 - 8:30am Esther Milliken/Community Of St. Alice 
March 9 - 8:30am Jack Kauffman/Bonnie Kauffman 
March 10 - 8:30am Jerry Sirois/Carol Sirois 
March 11 - 5:00pm Isabel Elliott/David & Theresa Elliott 
March 12 - 9:30am COMMUNITY OF ST. ALICE 
March 12 - 12:15pm Josefina Jaquez/Martha Reyez 



POPE FRANCISñPRAYER INTENTIONS FOR MARCH 

Evangelization: Help persecuted Christians, That persecuted Christians may be 
supported by the prayers and material help of the whole Church.  

Pastorõs Corner  
 

 Lent is a spiritual battle!  Our weapons are prayer, 

fasting, and almsgiving.  By these ôweaponsõ we overcome the 

ôtriple-concupiscenceõ (lust of the flesh, lust of the eyes, and 

pride of life) that we inherited from our first parents.  In the 

beginning, Adam and Eve took the fruit from the tree 

because it was òGood for foodó, òpleasing to the eyeó, and òdesirable for gaining 

knowledgeó (Gen 3:6).  In other words, lust, greed, and pride conquered them.  

These tendencies have plagued humanity ever since.  So how do prayer, fasting, 

and almsgiving help us overcome them?  When we pray, we humble ourself 

before God ñwhich is the opposite of pride.  When we fast from food or 

something we like, we train ourselves in temperance ñwhich conquers lust.  

When we give alms, we become more charitable ñand less greedy ñwith our 

possessions.  

 I really encourage everyone to take these three things to heart this Lent.  

Pray more, practice charitable giving, and give up something meaningful so 

you have more time to be quiet.  The purpose of Lent is to do ôspring cleaningõ of 

our hearts that are so cluttered with unnecessary desires and distractions.  Letõs 

drastically reduce our media consumption or eliminate it so we can spend more 

time in the Word of God.  Be radical!  Think of it as a church -wide retreat!  We 

will get as much out of Lent as we pour into it.  Donõt worry if you havenõt 

started yet, START NOW!  Iõm excited to see what will come about for us this 

Lent.  Remember that we are accompanying Christ into the desert ñhe is fasting 

and praying with us now.  òBehold, now is a very acceptable time, now is the 

day of our salvation!ó 

 

Blessings,  

Fr. Mark Bentz  



St. Alice Events for the Week of 

 March 5 through March 12 

5. Sunday 

9:30 - 10:30 Mass -  English (Church) 

10:00 - 11:00am - RCIA 

11:00am - 12:00pm - Rel Ed - K - 5  

12:15 - 1:15 - Mass - Espa¶ol (Church) 

6. Monday 

8:30am - Liturgy of the Word with Holy 

Communion (Chapel) 

9:00am - Morning Prayer (Chapel) 

10:00am - 11:30am - THE WILD GOOSE - 

Lenten series  

7. Tuesday  

10:00am - 11:30am - THE WILD GOOSE - 

Lenten series  

5:00pm ï 5:45pm - Confession (Church) 

6:00 - Misa - Espa¶ol (Church) 

6:30pm - 8:00pm - THE WILD GOOSE - 

Lenten series  

7:00 - 9:00pm - Luz de Vida (Church) 

8. Wednesday 

8:00am - Rosary (Chapel) 

8:30am - Mass - English (Chapel) 

9:00am - Morning Prayer (Chapel) 

5:00pm - 6:30pm - Spaghetti Dinner  

7:00pm - 8:30pm - THE WILD GOOSE - 

Lenten series  

9. Thursday  

8:00am - Rosary (Chapel) 

8:30am - Mass - English (Chapel) 

9:00am - Morning Prayer (Chapel) 

9:30am - 11:00am - THE WILD GOOSE - 

Lenten Series  

6:45pm - 8:45pm - Bible Basics  

10. Friday  

8:30am - Mass - English (Chapel) 

9:00am - Morning Prayer (Chapel) 

12:00pm - Stations of the Cross - English 

5:00pm - 9:00pm - Renacer con Jesus 

5:30pm  - Stations of the Cross - English 

7:00pm - Stations of the Cross - Espa¶ol 

11. Saturday 

11:00 - 12:00 - Funeral; Elizabeth Mullarkey 

12:00 - Reception 

3:30 - 4:30pm - Confessions (Church) 

3:30 - 4:30pm - Middle School Youth (Parish 

Center) 

5:00 - 6pm - Mass - English (Church) 

6:00 ï 7:30pm - High School Youth (Parish 

Center) 

8:00pm - 9:00pm - THE WILD GOOSE - 

Lenten  

12. Sunday  

9:30 - 10:30 Mass -  English (Church) 

10:00 - 11:00am - RCIA 

11:00am - 12:00pm - Rel Ed - K - 5  

12:15 - 1:15 - Misa - Espa¶ol (Church) 

*The Chapel is in the Religious Education Center 

Lent is a new beginning, a path leading 

to the certain goal of Easter, Christôs 

victory over death.  

*Pope Francis Tweets* 

Pope Francis - @Pontifex 4:30am - 1 Mar 2017 

Youth Ministry:     Daily Readings 

        For Mass 

5. GN 2:7-9; 3:1-7 

PS 51:3-4, 5-6, 12-

13, 17 

ROM 5:12-19 

MT 4:1-11 
 

6. LV 19:1-2, 11-18 

PS 19:8, 9, 10, 15 

MT 25:31-46 

 

 

7. IS 55:10-11 

PS 34:4-5, 6-7, 16-

17, 18-19 

MT 6:7-15 

 

 

 

8. JON 3:1-10 

PS 51:3-4, 12-13, 

18-19 

LK 11:29-32 

 

 

 

 

9. EST C:12, 14-16, 

23-25 

PS 138:1-2AB, 

2CDE-3, 7C-8 

MT 7:7-12 

 

10. EZ 18:21-28 

PS 130:1-2, 3-4, 5-

7A, 7BC-8 

MT 5:20-26 

 

 

11. DT 26:16-19 

PS 119:1-2, 4-5, 7-

8 

MT 5:43-48 

 

 

 

 

 

 

12. (See cover) 

 
 

 
Go to formed.org. 

Type in this parish code VVWGPT 
And enjoy full access to life changing content. 

Compliments of ST. ALICE CATHOLIC CHURCH. 

Helping Children deal with lossé 

For those who heard the news from our Marist 

community.  Our prayers and thoughts are with the 

family of the young man.  If you or your children are 

dealing with issues surrounding the news, the 

following links may be helpful: 

http://www.marisths.org/helping-children-cope-with-

suicide.html, or 

https://afsp.org/wp-content/flipbooks/

childrenteenssuicideloss/?page=1.  Of course, you can 

come by the office or call anytime to set up an 

appointment to talk to Father Mark or Jason. 

BIBLE BASICS   

Father Mark concluded his series on the 

Old Testament this past Thursday, March 

2nd.  Thank you, Fr. Mark, for an 

excellent and enlightening course on the 

Word of God.  The Thursday night 

sessions will cease during Lent, but Fr. 

Mark will resume teaching during the 

Easter season on April 20th with a six-

week course based on the book ñNew 

Testament Basics for Catholicsò by Dr. 

John Bergsma.  Please register by calling Danielle at 541-

747-7041.  Registration will help with planning, but all are 

welcome to attend!   

http://www.usccb.org/bible/isaiah/7:10
http://www.usccb.org/bible/isaiah/7:10
http://www.usccb.org/bible/isaiah/7:10
http://www.marisths.org/helping-children-cope-with-suicide.html
http://www.marisths.org/helping-children-cope-with-suicide.html
https://afsp.org/wp-content/flipbooks/childrenteenssuicideloss/?page=1
https://afsp.org/wp-content/flipbooks/childrenteenssuicideloss/?page=1


Oregon Right to Life 2017 Oratory, Essay, and 

Drawing Contests has begun. This year's theme is "

Life...Because Everyone Deserves a Chance." Contest 

entries for children aged Kindergarten to 12th Grade 

may be submitted via hand or mail to St. Paul Catholic 

Church by March 8th at 1201 Satre Street, Eugene, 

Oregon 97401. Please visit Oregon Right to Life 

website for contest rules and available 

prizes www.ortl.org  

LENT 2017  

 

 

 

 

 

òThe ancient Celts had a name 

for the Holy Spirit ñ 

The Wild Goose.  You never 

know what a goose is going to 

do; there is a wildness about it 

that the Spirit represents.  I think 

thatõs why Pope Francis was saying, ôWe canõt tame the 

Holy Spirit.õ  

     --Fr. Dave Pivonka 

Fr. Dave Pivonka, TOR, is 

a nationally known author 

and speaker. He spends 

much of his time helping 

others come to know 

Godõs love for them 

through preaching, 

writing, CDs, and other 

spiritual outreaches. Father is a member of the Sacred Heart 

Province of Franciscan Friars of the Third Order Regular.  

òThe HOLY SPIRIT  is the true hope of the 

world.ó                        --Pope St. John Paul II 

Bottle and Cans recycling, 

You are invited to drop off your bottles and cans that 

qualify for bottle return,  into the blue recycle bin in the 

vestibule. Your  donation goes to support a 

student attending Marist.   

ñLittle Handbook,ò Big Ideas For Helping 

In preparation for one faith communityôs family mission 

fair ñSt. Vinnieôs Little Handbook of Big Ways to Helpò 

was created. The content answers the question, ñHow 

can I be the hands and feet of Jesus in my communityò 

for children in kindergarten through 5th grade and their 

parents or guardians. Itôs simple, colorful and 

informative, and emphasizes safe, affordable ways to 

help feed, clothe, shelter and nurture at-risk children 

and families, in particular. 

With Lent coming up, we thought our ñLittle Handbookò 

would be useful to those who observe the season by 

emphasizing good works. Weôd be pleased to provide 

copies at your request. Itôs about the size of a small 

hand and has 12 pages. 

To order leave a name and return number at 541-743-

7136 or email judy.hunt@svdp.us. Allow time for 

volunteers to photocopy, cut and staple. Weôll mail or 

deliver them to you. 

The group ñ55 & Olderò meet once a month on the last 

Thursday of the month.  We are a St. Alice friendship group 

for the older couples or singles, that loves to eat, talk and 

play bingo.  Someone or two from the group takes turns 

once a year to host the luncheon; this means arriving early 

enough to setting up the drinks; coffee and punch; setting 

out a candy or nut dish on each table, and giving a friendly 

welcome to those that come in (with or without their potluck 

dish).  We start the dining at 12:30 pm, so Father Mark and 

the parish office staff can join us for the feasting.  We are a 

non-profit (no dues) group, the only cash we ask for, is if 

you did not bring a dish, to contribute to the kitty to help 

reimburse what we used during our gathering time (coffee, 

plates, room).   

After our meal, we start our Bingo game, which is 5 cents 

for 2 cards, and if you are a winner you get the great prize 

of everyoneôs nickels!!  Itôs a fun time to be had by all and 

we usually end by 3:00 pm. 

If you are new or have been here for ages, please consider 

joining us for this festive time.  We would love to see some 

new and old faces! 

ENCOUNTER 

INNOVATION 

We encounter the Singh 

family in India, where a 

mother and father are 

using innovative farming techniques to feed their 

family amidst a flood. How is God inviting us to think 

outside the box in service to others this Lent? Visit 

crsricebowl.org for more. 



 Lent is a call not just to ñgive up 
somethingò but more important to ñgive 
something for the poor.ò  Wherever you 
live in the parish, there are poor families 
within distance of your home.  When in 
need, they ring the rectory bell.  They 
are, in effect, ringing your doorbell.  

 Is there a family you know who needs assistance?  
Please call the Society of St. Vincent de Paul so that 
together we can help the suffering  and poor.  

MARRIED COUPLES 

ñBut seek first the kingdom of God and his 

righteousness, and all these things will be given you 

besides.ò Learn how to ñnot sweat the small stuffò and 

enhance your marriage by attending a Worldwide 

Marriage Encounter Weekend on March 31st - April 

2nd, at Powell Butte Retreat Center near Bend Oregon 

or May 26th - 28th at Our Lady of Peace Retreat 

House in Beaverton Oregon. For more information 

call 503-853-2758 or apply on-line 

at www.rediscoverthespark.org.  Additional dates and 

locations are listed on-line.  

March 24 - 26, 2017 

Our Lady Peace Retreat in Beaverton is hosting 

a Women's Silent Retreat with Fr. Theodore Lange. 

The theme of the retreat is "Inflamed by Love." The 

weekend begins with dinner on Friday evening and 

concludes after brunch on Sunday.  The suggested 

donation is $150 per person.  For inquires or to 

register, please phone the retreat house at 

503-649-7127 or email sisters@olpretreat.org. 

Join us! St. Patrickôs Day Party with the Irish Echo!  A 

benefit for Project Starfish and Catholic Community 

Servicesô G Street OASIS program for homeless 

families with children.  Friday, March 17th.  Marist High 

School Activity Center. Bar opens at 5:00pm. Dinner 

at 6:15pm. Music starts at 7:30pm.Traditional corned 

beef & cabbage, soup, potatoes & soda bread by Chef 

Billy McCallum.  Dinner tickets just $30.  Call John 

Stacy, (541) 342-8073 to purchase tickets by March 

13th.  

Want to stretch yourself spiritually this Lent? From 

Ash Wednesday, March 1 until Palm Sunday, April 9, join 

"40 Days for Life" as we pray and fast for an end to 

abortion.  Youôre invited to stand and peacefully pray during 

a 40-day vigil in the public right-of-way outside of the 

Planned Parenthood abortion clinic at 3579 Franklin Blvd., 

Eugene, Oregon 97403 (Glenwood area).  Help spread the 

word about this important community outreach.  If youôd like 

more information, please contact Sara at 

sarielizabeth99@gmail.com or 541-556-1980; 

Eileen at etmoregon@yahoo.com or 541-543-7168; or our 

Website page at 40DaysforLife.com/Eugene. 
1st Way is a Pregnancy Resource Center.  In addition 

to counseling and ultrasounds, 1st way provides 

resources to families in need.  Right now we need 

disposable diapers--especially sizes 4 & 5.  If you can 

help, please bring them to 1st Way, 1162 B Street, 

Suite 213 (at the Trinity Baptist Church) in Springfield, 

Oregon.  The office is open from 10:00 a.m.ð 4:00 

p.m., Tuesday through Thursday.  Thank you!  

RUTH'S CLOSET UPDATE 

Thanks to the generosity of our St. Alice Parishioners 

we have been able to reach out to three more schools; 

Two Rivers/Dos Rios, Page Elementary and Douglas 

Gardens.  We are now helping with shoes and clothing 

for all the Title One schools in Springfield.  You're 

donations of cash, socks and underwear are greatly 

appreciated.  At this time we have plenty of socks, but 

we are in need of both boys and girls underwear.  

Thank you so much for your generosity. 

The Christian in the World Lecture Series, "Exploring 

the Old Testament,"  continues at 9 a.m. on March 11, 

2017, in the Mount Angel Abbey Library, with a 

presentation on "The Psalms" by Doctor Elaine Park. 

Doctor Park holds a doctorate from the Gregorian 

University in Rome and is a former professor and 

administrator at Mount Angel Seminary. Her students 

remember her as a dynamic and knowledgeable 

teacher of both the Old and New Testaments. She will 

share with us how the Psalms can be a vital part of our 

prayer life. 

 The cost is $15; students $5. For more information 

please call Cecile Beckerman at 503-393-5041. 

Are you called to be a Monk? 

Serve the lord in prayer and work  

Monastic Vocation Retreat at Mount Angel Abbey 

April 28th - 30th, 2017 

Open to men 18 - 45 years old; Free of charge 

Contact Fr. Obo Recker, OSB at 503-845-3123 

odo.recker@mtangel.edu or visit our website: 

www.mountangelabbey.org/vocations 




